
T the occasion of the second anniversary of our young
Club we take pleasure In giving our Members and
friends a short review of the Club's activities during 

the past two years.
First of all let us remember the day of April 3rd, 1018, 

when Mr. Charles Fncsslcr, together with some other Swiss in 
Toronto laid the foundation of this Club with the object to 
offer to the comparatively small Swiss Colony In Toronto an 
opportunity for social gatherings and exchange of views in 
commercial and industrial matters.

We are glad to say that under the enthusiastic leadership 
of It's first president, Mr. E. Zuerrer and his Committee, the 
Club has fully lived up to it's objects and developed splendidly, 
counting now 37 Members.

Four picnics and three dances, all numerously attended, 
brought the member*, and their friends together. The sporting 
games and prize contests at the picnics led to the discovery that 
we have some good athletes in our Club, the master of them 
all, Mr. H. Adam, who recently won high honors in wrestling.

During each winter season a tournament was held among 
the Bowling Leagues of the Club and there was a pleasant and 
most exciting struggle among the four t>m": “St. Gall,’’ 
“Zorich,” “Berne” and “Geneva” for the championship, which 
was finally won by “Zurich.”

The influenza epidemic which also had a severe grip on 
Toronto, attacked a great many members, and we are very 
thankful that they all fully recovered again, especially two of 
our St. Gall boys, wo can almost call It a miracle (or Pro­
vidence?) that they fought it through. Allow us to thank all 
the members who, in those dark days stood firmly together 
and helped out where help and care was needed.

The Swiss Club of Toronto also proved it’s sympathy for 
those in Switzerland who suffered through the war, and the 
collection taken up by the Club for the benefit of the “Swiss 
National Relief Fund” resulted in $987.08.

The official meetings of the Club each month proved in 
themselves a good opportunity for our commercial and Indus­
trial members to exchange their views on the topics of the 
day, and many an Interesting question was discussed there.

Unfortunately the Club lost some very active members 
whose occupation forced them to leave Toronto; on the other 
hand we are glad to have a member who left Toronto and yet 
takes an active interest in our Club, we herewith wish to ex­
tend to him our hearty greetings.

Following tills account we give a membership list of our 
Club, the address by our Consul-General, which was heartily 
appreciated:—


